
DepEd Advisory No. 317, s. 2015 
October 22, 2015 

In compliance with DepEd Order No. 8, s. 2013 
this Advisory is issued for the information of DepEd officials,  

personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public. 
(Visit www.deped.gov.ph.) 

 
SHOWING OF THE FILM PALO BY THE MSV ENTERTAINMENT PRODUCTIONS INC. 

 
The MSV Entertainment Productions Inc. announces the showing of its Indie Film 

entitled Palo which advocates anti-bullying and anti-hazing. 
 

The Film aims to inculcate moral values to the learners. 
 
The target viewers are Grades 9 to 12 learners and teachers from both public and 

private secondary schools. 
 
Participation of both public and private schools shall be subject to the no-

disruption-of-classes policy stipulated in DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 entitled Instituting 
Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith.  This is 
also subject to the no-collection policy as stated in Section 3 of Republic Act No. 5546, 
An Act Prohibiting the Sale of Tickets and/or the Collection of Contributions for Whatever 
Project or Purpose from Students and Teachers of Public and Private Schools, Colleges and 
Universities (Ganzon Law).  
  

More information may be inquired from: 
 

Ms. Monette S. Venegas 
Executive Producer and President 
MSV Entertainment Productions Inc.  
No. 23 Mindanao Avenue  
Bagong Pag-asa, Quezon City 
Telephone Nos.: (02) 775-9521; (02) 907-5344 
Mobile Phone Nos.: 0917-576-5777; 0917-576-5772 
Email Address: msv.eprod@yahoo.com 
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